K.M.C.S. Alumni Meeting

February 9, 2007


K.M.C.S. ALUMNI 

MEETING OF DIRECTORS

HELD FEBRUARY 10, 2007 @ RUSSELL TOWN HALL

BOARD MEMBER ATTENDEES:  Sue Collins, Butch Wiese, Gary Bushaw, Tricia (Bullock) Bush, Dori (Dygert) Warren.  

ALUMNI ATTENDEES:  Dick Harmer, Tracy (Colton) Charleson, Val (Hatch) Aldous, Iris (Corbine) Thomas.

Meeting called to order at 10:13 AM

Reviewed Minutes of 08/03/06 Meeting:

Motion to approve by Butch; seconded by Gary; unanimously approved.

Treasurers Report:

Presented by Gary Bushaw.  Current account balance = $2,727.48.  Gary verbally presented credits and debits to the account.  Motion to approve made by Tricia; seconded by Butch.  Unanimously approved.

ACTION ITEMS:

1) Donation to the Peter Mermer Scholarship Fund.  Kay Amo and Don Thompson are managing the fund.  It was determined that we needed more information on the scholarship in order to better determine what the association would look at contributing.  Sue Collins will follow up with Kay Amo and report back to the directors.  

2) Donation to the Amanda (Rude) Hull/Nicole (Beachard) Rood Transplant Fund.  Nicole is donating her kidney to Amanda; both were KMCS classmates (although graduates of E-K); both have parents that are alumni of KMCS (Peggy McKee Taylor; Bill Rude; Val Manning Beachard; Doug Beachard).  A motion was made by Gary to donate $50.00 to the fund; seconded by Butch; unanimously approved.  

Discussion:  Tracy wanted to make sure that everyone was aware that the association was 

setting a precedent with this donation.  Val noted that it would be good to let alumni know 

what the association is doing through a newsletter or the website.  A suggestion was made 

that maybe the money from the memory plaque could be used for “goodwill”.  This would 

have to be established in the “by-laws” of the association, stating that all requests would 

have to be submitted in writing, and that each request would be looked individually and 

decided based on the availability of funds.  It was decided that the “Fund Raising 

Committee” would address “goodwill” donations.  

OLD BUSINESS:

Memorial Plaque:

Marie Rocca and Dick Harmer discovered that there was an error in the spelling of “alumni” on the plaque.  Gary Bushaw will take the plaque back to Carvals to get it corrected.

Grand-fathered Classes:

Rini McFerran is working to get the association a list of addresses for those years that were grandfathered into the association at last August’s banquet.  She is lacking approximately 30 at this point.  Tricia suggested a possible mass e-mail to get some additional addresses.  Rini is going to e-mail what she has to Tricia.

NEW BUSINESS:

Invitations:

Tracy (Colton) Charleson and her husband, David, owners of Commercial Press, did a tremendous job on the banquet invitations last year!  The cost of the invitations was significant; all of which Tracy and David donated to the association.  General discussion was that last year’s invitations were an exception to the norm in that it was a year that we wanted the KMCS Alumni Association to be “reborn”, at the same time making it donation-drive.  Tracy brought to today’s meeting some more cost effective options for invitations to use in the future.  The association was in agreement.  Tracy, Gary and Sue will work together on the new invitations.

Banquet Scheduled for August 18th at the Best Western:

· A new format is needed for the presentation part of the banquet.  The new theme of the banquet needs to be “socialization” vs “documentation”.  People are there to visit with classmates and friends of KMCS.  A change needs to be made to the program addressing the format for representative of the classes being honored.   Proposal(s)/Suggestions(s):  Allow 10 minutes per speaker; acknowledge only those attending; eliminate the history of classmates; suggest that each class provide their classmates history in written form, which would then be placed on their table for everyone to review.   The change in format will be enforced.
· The Russell Fire Department has agreed to do a breakfast again this year. 

· The Best Western is asking that we guaranty 175 reservations.  Need to decide on the menu at the next meeting.

· Gary Bushaw to talk to the Best Western about the PA system. 

· Entertainment after the dinner.  Discussed having a DJ as last year.  Discussion was tabled for discussion at the next meeting.

Banquet Committee:
Lowena (Manning) Bristol

Dick Harmer

Sue Collins

Dori (Dygert) Warren

Fund Raising Committee:

(The committee would welcome additional help!)

Val (Hatch) Aldous

Tracy (Colton) Charleson




Kathy (Bullock) Hance

Rini McFerran

Dori (Dygert) Warren

Sue Collins

Russell’s Bi-Centennial Celebration:
Takes place this summer, July 13th-15th.   This will also be the anniversary of the Russell Fire Department.  Iris Thomas stated that functions would be going on Saturday and Sunday at the fire department as well as the fireman’s field.  She brought the committee up to date on what has been planned for the celebration (so far).

July 13th:  

Ice cream social w/band; 6:00-Dark

July 14th:  

Big Wheel races @ 10:00

Crafters during the day

Chili Cook-Off at the fire hall

Ceremony @ 2:00 w/dignitaries, FASNY, former fire department chiefs, etc.

Block Dance @ night (Band: “Buck Skins”)

July 15th:
Cot races between all local fire departments@ 2:00 

Parade @ 6:00

Fireworks @ dusk.

The alumni association would like to participate in some way.  Need suggestions on what we could do.  To be discussed further at the next meeting.

Petty Cash Fund:

Gary Bushaw would like to replenish the fund.  The balance is currently $44.75.  It is used for postage and miscellaneous small items needed by the association.  Motion to approve was made by Butch; seconded by Tricia; unanimously approved.

Other Items:   

Dori informed the committee that, in Peter Mermer’s passing, Fred LaPoint has several boxes of pictures, slides, and yearbooks that he is looking to dispose of.   She suggested to Fred that maybe the association would have interest in them.  It was decided that the pictures would be taken to Val’s where members of the fund raising committee would go through them to sort out pictures/slides that might be of interest to alumni.  Tracy, Kathy, Rini, Dori, and Sue are to meet at Val’s on March 10th to go through the boxes.  

Next Meeting:
March 24th @ 10:00 @ the town hall.  (Dori will contact Tess Eells to schedule the meeting and establish a time to pick up the key.)

11:45 AM:  A motion was made by Dori to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Butch; unanimously approved.

Dori (Dygert) Warren

Secretary – KMCS Alumni Association

